


March 11th 2022 

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families, 

 

Once again, an amazing week at CAW. The standard of work that 
children have been producing is fantastic. We shone an especially 
bright light on our CAW Quality EXCELLENCE last week and the level 
of effort children have put in has been very impressive. 

 

We’ve had some great individual successes this week and had a 
phenomenal World Book Day last week so please have a close read 
of this letter to share in our pride! 

 

As ever, please read every page of our newsletter to make sure 
you’re up to speed with everything going on at school. 
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CAW RED NOSE BAKE SALE! 
On Friday 18 March 2022, for Red Nose Day this year we will be 
hosting the CAW Bake sale! It will be a non-school uniform day and 
red noses may be bought to be worn at break time and lunch! 

 

We will be asking parents and students to bake or buy something to 
bring in for the school to sell at the end of the school day! Please 
bring these to the gate in the morning. If your cake has been baked 
at home please ensure that we have a list of ingredients! 

 

The sale will be held along the wall of the North Playground. We 
will ask that you collect your child before purchasing any cakes! 





With our ‘Keep going when it gets tough’ focus 
during assessment week, children have 

impressed their teachers with their RESILIENCE. 
Keep an eye out for some these certificates 

coming home next Monday!  



For the first time in over a decade, CAW 
were represented in the Year 6 Girls Race 
at the Sussex Cross Country Finals.  Tilly 
finished 20th in the Brighton and Hove 
qualifying race in November, and so went 
back to Waterhall on the 3rd March to 
compete against the best runners in the 
whole county! She improved her 
performance by being the 7th best 
Brighton and Hove runner, and came 33rd 
out of 137 runners, winning the team 
event in the process!  We are all extremely 
proud of Tilly- this is a rare, amazing 
achievement that will be hard to beat! 

 



Please click here for an update about what your children are up to this term! 
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3rd in Netball Tournament 

On Wednesday 9th March, our Year 6 netball team 
attended a netball tournament at Patcham High 
School.  Our team showed great tenacity and fast 
passing skills, helping us to win three out of our five 
matches.  That meant in our pool of six schools we 
finished third overall. Well done to all for a great team 
display! 



Attendance at City Academy  
 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that the school day starts at 8.30am and all 

children need to be in class by 8.45am. Children arriving after 

that time will be marked as late, and will miss out on the first 

part of that day’s learning. 

Thank you to the vast majority of families who are on tome for school every 

day! 

As always, if you have any questions about attendance, lateness or absences please speak to Mrs Storey 

in the school office every morning until 11.00am. 

 

 

 

Amazing Achievement from Ms Reynolds’ 
JACKDAWS class who achieved 100% 

Attendance for the whole week last week! 
The whole class has won a celebration 

smoothie next Friday  



We had a brilliant day 

celebrating World Book Day 

on Thursday 3rd March. Please 

see the next few slides for 

some photos of what we got 

up to!  



All children enjoyed listening 

to a favourite story from a 

variety of staff members.  





The staff at the Whitehawk Library held an afterschool 

event with crafts, food and plenty of books! Look out 

for our next event later this term. If you would still like 

to sign up for the Brighton & Hove Libraries please 

use this link to register: https://www.brighton-

hove.gov.uk/register-library-card-online  
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Each child 

contributed to some 

artwork that will go 

on display in 

Whitehawk Library 

and at school.  



Look out for today’s Argus as they will have printed 

some photos from the day!  



There were so many 

brilliant fancy dress 

costumes. Here a small 

selection!  



Reading Raffle 4 continues this term, with Street Beneath My Feet being a firm 

favourite! Please see the Reading page of the school website (under Pupils) to see 

more information about each book https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/reading-3/ 
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Thank you all so much for your enthusiasm about school clubs. These continue after our half term break. 



 



PE Kits 
We have decided to continue asking children to come into 

school in their PE kits on their PE days during the Spring term.  

Please ensure your child is wearing suitable PE kit, especially 
footwear, on their PE days below. As ever, it is fine for them to 
wear trackies and school jumpers during the colder weather. 

PE days have changed for many children so please see below: 

Please wear PE kit into school on these days: 

YG 
Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Day 

Mondays 

Tuesdays Tuesdays Thursdays Wednesdays Wednesdays Mondays 

Wednesdays Fridays Fridays Thursdays Fridays Thursdays 



Dear Parent/Carer, 

  

In addition to the reading books your child brings home, you now have access to 

the Read Write Inc. eBook library. This includes eBook versions of the book your 

child is reading at school and allows your child to take a quiz to assess their 

understanding of the story. In line with the home reading calendar, your child’s 

reading teacher will assign an eBook version alongside the book your child brings 

home. 

 

You will find these eBooks on www.oxfordowl.co.uk. We’ll staple your child’s eBook 

log in card in to their reading record over the next few days. 

 

If you are having trouble accessing these books or are feeling unsure, please email 

cawadmin@auroraacademies.org with ‘Reading Question’ as the subject. 

 

Many thanks, 

 

Ryan Faers 

Read Write Inc. Leader 
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If you child has been sick or has diarrhoea, please do not send them to school until 48 
hours after their last bout. This is crucial in supporting us in reducing the risk of 
spreading viruses and keeping the school community as healthy as possible. 

Staying Healthy 

 
 

Please make sure your children bring a named water bottle to and from school each day. 
We must remind you, we struggle to provide children with cups as these cannot be 
shared and are ecologically and economically a worse option than each child having 
their own clean bottle. Please help us to keep your children hydrated by sending them 
to school with a named bottle every day. 

We have children in school with severe Nut Allergies, therefore, please can we remind 
you that no food containing nuts should be brought into school. This includes but is not 
limited to Nutella, Peanut Butter, Pesto, Bread or Cereal/Chocolate Bars. Please take 
care when sending your child into school with food by checking the ingredients. 



Dates for your Diary 

Our term dates for 21/22 are online: click here to see them. 

 

Friday 11th February: End of Spring 1 

Monday 21st February: Start of Spring 2 

Thursday 3rd March: World Book Day 

Friday 18th March: Red Nose Day 

Wednesday 6th April: Rescheduled Class Photographs 

Thursday 21st July: Last day of school 

Friday 22nd July: Nominated Jubilee Bank Holiday 
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I trust that this letter has provided you with information you need to be ready for school next term.  
 
Please do not hesitate to get in touch or check through previous newsletters if you have any 
queries. 
 
Have a great break. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Thomas McMorrin 
Headteacher 
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